FOURTH REGULAR MEETING OF MIAMI VALLEY FOLK DANCE COUNCIL

TIME:

Tuesday evening, August 19, 1986 at 7:30

PLACE:

John Pappas home

ATTENDING:

Joanne Dombrowski, John Pappas, John Puterbaugh, Gitta Reck.

Secretary read minutes of previous meeting and they were approved. The treasurer reported \$1,706.24 in the treasury. We took in \$66.00 at the mini-workshop with Ercument Kilic on Aug. 16, 1986; \$33.00 from members and \$33.00 from non-members.

Ed Anderson agreedto accept \$110.00 for the expenses he incurred while making the listings for our dances.

John Pappas reported:

1) The MVFD did not go to the St. Joe Family Festival since not enough

people signed up to dance.

2) Locks for the Pavil+ion have been changed again for all the doors; it appears golfers are using the place. We will have just 4 keys made for the new locks to be distributed among council and committee members.

3) A corrected list of members was sent to the folkdance directory.

4) A letter of recommendation was sent to Nicolaas Hilferink.

5) The completed questionnaire will be mailed to the Ohio representative of the National Folk Organization.

6) The Rowlands son has offered to fix the clubs mike for the price of

the parts; he has not returned the mike yet.

7) Tri-City 1987 will be in Columbus. The dates are March 7, March 28 or April 4. We would prefer March 28 or April 4.

Fall Workshop, Nov. 8th and 9th with Ya'akov Eden. Joanne Dombrowski, Carol Pappas and Sandra Francis will Chair the workshop. Ja'akov will charge us \$300.00. Burkhardt Center will cost us only \$100.00. Joanne gave us the schedule and proposed fee for the workshop, council accepted her figures.

Entire Weekend

Schedule			
Saturday Burkhardt Center (215 Burkhardt)			Club members will be
Morning Teaching Afternoon Teaching Dinner Party and Review	10:00 - 12:30 2:00 - 5:00 6:00 - 7:30 8:00 - 11:00	\$3.50 3.50 5.50 4.00	charged \$15.00 for the entire weekend.
Sunday Solomon Pavilion (2917 Berkley)			
Afternoon Teaching	2:00 - 5:00	\$3.50	
Syllabus		1.00	
	Total	\$21.00	

18.00

We will try to get some P.R. for the November Workshop; also, we will sent invitations to guests who came to our May Open-House. John Pappas suggested we ask the Sabra Dancers form Cincinnati to dance for us at the Fall Workshop. We would give them a discount for the weekend package and charge them only \$15.00.

Joanne mentioned that she thought Ethnic Sundays could use some "sparking up", council agreed. We talked about having a poster made which would advertise Ethnic Sundays, the poster is to be placed on the blackboard for everyone to see. John Puterbaugh volunteered to come up with such a poster. Council worked on the wording for the poster and gave it to John.

John Pappas suggested we have a silent auction, preferably folk-related. John will propose the idea to the general membership and follow it up with a flyer. The auction will on the last Thursday of September.

Respectfully submitted,

fitte Rell

Gitta Reck, Secy.